

#### **Upcoming Events**

- Bingo 1st and 3rd Mondays monthly 7PM
- Dinner Club-Car Pool- 3<sup>rd</sup> Tuesday monthly 5:30PM
- Fall Coffee/Dessert Oct 10<sup>th</sup> 7pm-9pm
- Fall Decorating contest - Judging on Oct 23<sup>rd</sup>
- Estate Planning Seminar coming in Oct.
- Christmas Party
   Dec 4<sup>th</sup> 5pm-7pm
   @ Rec Center
   with Ugly Sweater
   contest

# Santa Clara



# **Quarterly Newsletter - September 2021**

#### Welcome

We would like to welcome our new residents: William Boyd, Jr., Joseph & Karen Smith, Benjamin & Nancy Springer, and Collin Morris.

#### **Resident News**

- Judy Anthony has been chosen by the East Liverpool Calcutta Garden Club as June Garden of the month winner. Her beautiful garden features a fountain and many colorful annuals. Congratulations!
- We would like to send condolences to the family of Carol Hosler. Carol passed away July 22<sup>nd</sup>, 2021.

## Residents Group – Upcoming Events

Bus Trips-TLC Tours has many one-day trips that sound like fun. Rena is currently looking into planning some outings. For information and interest call the community office. Also, check out the website at www.funwithtlc.com. As of now, there is not enough interest to form a large enough group to proceed.

### **Miscellaneous**

Do you like horses? We recently checked in Friendship Hill Equine Services in Midland Pa. and our resident group is a little too large but if you are interested and have a small group of friends call John Popp at 724-622-8358.

### **Community Events**

- Fall coffee and donut social hour enjoy coffee with friends after dinner at the Rec Center on Sunday, Oct 10<sup>th</sup> from 7pm 9pm. Coffee and donuts will be supplied.
- Estate Planning Seminar Coming in October. More details to follow.

## Community Events cont.

- Fall Decorating Contest The contest judging will be on Oct 23<sup>rd</sup>, so have all your decorations out by then! Winners will be announced shortly after. First place prize is a \$50 gift card, second place prize is a \$25 gift card, and third place prize is a \$15 gift
- Cards to Troops If you are interested in sending cards to the US Troops, drop them off at the office by Nov. 5<sup>th.</sup> Please keep unsealed, for inspection from Support Our Troops. If the envelopes are sealed, they cannot be sent. Tips when writing to the troops Be positive, thankful, respectful, kind and encouraging. DO NOT include your email or mailing address or your last name.
- Thankful Tree Wouldn't it be nice to share what you are thankful for? A leaf will be mailed out that you can mark what you are thankful for. Your leaf will be hung on a tree located in the community office by Nov. 15th. Please return leaf to the office after Nov 15th ring in the leaf during office hours on Monday, Wednesday, Friday, and Saturday. Make sure to get there before Thanksgiving.
- Christmas Party Dec. 4<sup>th</sup> at Rec Center from 5pm 7pm and dinner will be served at 5:30. Please bring a covered dish. Also, we are going to do something different this year. There will be an "ugly sweater" contest at the party so wear your ugliest Christmas sweater and have fun. Prizes will be awarded for first, second and third places.

#### Recreational Center and Office Update:

- The office is now open with a 5-person capacity. We continue to monitor all state mandates and regulations and will make changes to our COVID-19 Rules and Best Practices as necessary.
- Always looking for interest in having informational events. If you have any ideas, please send to Rose at rsoltis@ov-energy.com.

